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Senator Ronaldson asked:

In a general sense, would you take on notice any capital works or alterations carried
out to any Commonwealth parliamentary offices?

Answer:

There have been no substantive capital works programs commenced at any of the
Commonwealth Parliament Offices (CPO) since the 2007 Federal election. A rolling
repair and maintenance program is continuing. Some sound proofing of suites has
also been undertaken. The value of individual works at any one of the CPOs has not
exceeded $10,000.
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